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The
publication of this book entitled a simplified nursing informatics,
a
modern age health technology for nurses and midwives, is a most
welcome development in this era of innovations in healthcare
technology. This is vital to the health care professionals among
which nursing is key.
  



  

    
The
book is an invaluable item of treasure for the healthcare givers,
students and the public. The aim of this book is to facilitate an
excellent quality healthcare delivery to the patients through
information technology approach. This book comprises the following
topics:
  




  
Information
  service, nursing informatics, history and components of nursing
  informatics, relationship between data information and knowledge,
  and
  their differences, nursing involvement in new technology,
  Telehealth,
  Telemedicine and Telenursing, responsibilities within nursing
  informatics, applying  nursing informatics and its relevance to
  nursing practice among others. One of the relevance of this book
  stated by the author is, it gives room for a nursing perspective
  to
  the adoption and integration of clinical applications into
  workforce
  and patient care by applying nursing clinical knowledge and
  understanding of information technology sciences. The author
  wrote
  this book concisely and in simple a language for easy reading and
  comprehending. He provided in this book the best and easier
  strategy
  for patient’s data storing and transmitting information through
  digital documentation. Therefore not only nurses but all
  healthcare
  givers, students and the general public will find this maiden
  edition
  book very useful. 
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1.0
    Introduction 
  




  

    
In
nursing practice, nursing informatics (NI) is a specialization that
combines nursing science with information management and analytical
sciences to identify, describe, manage, and transmit data,
information, knowledge, and wisdom. Nursing informatics helps
nurses,
patients, the interprofessional healthcare team, and other
stakeholders achieve desired outcomes in a range of roles and
contexts. Information structures, information processes, and
information technology are used to accomplish this.
  



  

    
Over
the last four decades, technology has advanced rapidly and has
become
an essential component of healthcare. Nurses have been involved in
the purchase, design, and
  




  
implementation
  of healthcare information technology. The knowledge required for
  a
  career in nursing informatics has grown, and it is now a
  recognized
  specialty in the profession. Nursing informatics is regarded as
  both
  a science and a system, which includes both process and
  data.



  

    
Nursing
informatics (NI) was one of the lesser-known nursing
specializations
until recently, despite the fact that it has been a recognized
speciality for more than 30 years. "A specialization that blends
nursing science with multiple information management and analytical
sciences to discover, define, manage, and transmit data,
information,
knowledge, and wisdom in nursing practice," according to the
Healthcare Information and Management Systems Society
(HIMSS).
  



  

    
NI
has grown in popularity as more technology, like as the electronic
medical record (EMR), is implemented, and the number of informatics
nurses is increasing. The position of an informatics nurse is
growing
increasingly significant since the EMR is expected to become the
major instrument for documenting and transmitting patient
information
in the coming years.
  



  

    
"Nursing
informatics specialists have evolved into health tech innovators
who
establish businesses, manage medical economics, create technology,
and amplify the voice of end-user clinicians," said Danielle
Siarri, MSN, RN, a HIMSS member and social media ambassador, global
nursing expert, and lead publisher at InnoNurse. "Healthcare and
technology were once two distinct entities that have now merged
into
a single language that changes on a regular basis."
  



  

    
Nursing
informatics professionals are one-of-a-kind, hybrid healthcare
heroes. Patients are kept safe and at the core of their work as
advocates for effective innovation. Workflows for healthcare
professionals are enhanced, and best practices in the effective
administration of information structures, processes, and technology
are followed, thanks to their contributions and assistance.
  



  

    
The
dynamic language and energy of health information and technology
continues to expand and evolve with the nursing informatics
profession thanks to persistent leadership and hard work.
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The
science and practice of information "science" is concerned
with the efficient collection, storage, retrieval, and use of data.
It is concerned with storable data and knowledge, as well as the
technology and services that make their management and use easier.
Information science is an interdisciplinary science that deals with
getting, gathering, organizing, manipulating, managing, storing,
retrieving, recapturing, disposing of, distributing, or
broadcasting
information. Information Science is the study of information
systems
and encompasses anything that has to do with information. This
science began as a sub-discipline of computer science, with the
goal
of better understanding and rationalizing technology management
within organizations.
  



  

    
It
has evolved into a key topic of management that is increasingly
being
highlighted as an essential area of research in management studies,
and it has grown to examine human-computer interaction,
interfacing,
and interaction of people, information systems, and corporations.
It
is taught at all of the world's top universities and business
institutions. Organizations have become acutely aware that
information and knowledge are valuable resources that must be
nurtured and refined in order to fulfill their objectives.
  



  

    
The
ideas of data, information, and knowledge were presented by Blum
(1986) in the mid-1980s as a framework for understanding clinical
information systems and their impact on health care. He
accomplished
this by categorizing the then-current clinical information systems
according to the three sorts of objects they processed. These were
"knowledge," "data," and "information."
  



  

    
As
a result, information "science is the study of information
systems, the application and usage of knowledge focuses on why and
how technology may best serve the information flow inside the"
organization.
  






  

    

      
1.3
      Nursing Informatics 
    
  




  

    
The
phrase "nursing informatics" first appeared in the
literature in the 1980s, with a definition that included "combining
nursing, information, and computer sciences for organizing and
processing data into knowledge for use in nursing practice"
(Murphy, 2010). The American Nurses Association (ANA) started
working
on a statement to characterize and define nursing informatics in
1994. (Baker, 2012). The American Nurses Association defined
nursing
informatics as "a specialization that integrates nursing
science, computer science, and information technology to manage and
convey data, information, knowledge, and wisdom in nursing
practice"
in 2008.
  




  

    

      

        
Another
        definition of nursing informatics comes from the American
        Medical
        Informatics Association (AMIA), which” states “Nursing
        Informatics science and practice integrates nursing, its
        information
        and knowledge and their management, with information and
        communication technologies to promote the health of people,
        families
        and communities worldwide” (2009, para. 1). 
      
    
  




 








  

    
"A
specialization that blends nursing science, computer science, and
information science to manage and transmit data, information,
knowledge, and wisdom in nursing practice," according to NI. In
all roles and circumstances, NI assists customers, patients,
nurses,
and other caregivers in making informed decisions. Information
architecture, information processes, and information technologies
are
used to provide this support.
  






  

    
1.4
    What is an informatics nurse?
  



  

    
An
informatics nurse may have a variety of titles depending on where
he
or she works and what role he or she plays. A nurse informaticist,
a
clinical informaticist, a clinical systems analyst, an informatics
nurse specialist (INS), or simply an informatics nurse are all
terms
used to describe informatics nurses. All of these titles relate to
a
nurse who understands and has applied technology to all aspects of
her practice in order to improve nursing and patient care. The INS,
or advanced informatics professional, is the subject of this
article.
  



  

    
The
INS is a clinician with a lot of clinical experience who knows how
to
use and apply the nursing process. This clinician also has
additional
technology and information systems knowledge and experience.
  




  
According
  to the HIMSS 2014 Nursing Informatics study, The majority of NI
  respondents (58 percent) reported they acquired informatics
  education
  and training on the job,. Although there is no set educational
  requirement for becoming an informatics nurse, the HIMSS poll
  found
  that 60% of those who responded had a postgraduate degree in
  informatics or another subject or speciality. According to the
  poll,
  19% of respondents had a certificate in NI or other informatics.
  A
  postgraduate education program or the American Association of
  Colleges of Nursing certification test can be used to obtain this
  certification. 




  

    
Florence
Nightingale is often referred to as one of the first INSs Because
she
sought better patient data to guide her work. Florence improved the
nursing care provided to British soldiers during the Crimean War,
as
you learned earlier in nursing school, due to her meticulous
documentation and presentation of this information. She
demonstrated
how well-documented information can be used to improve patient
care.
  



  

    

      

        
1.5
History of Nursing Informatics
      
    
  



  

    
Historically,
nurses who worked in nursing informatics were regarded as
"pioneers,"
having entered the field because they were good practitioners, were
involved in IT projects as project team members or educators, or
were
simply curious and technically competent. These nurses' roles,
responsibilities, and titles varied, and they frequently fell into
nursing informatics unintentionally (Murphy, 2010).
  



  

    
Medical
informatics was first utilized in the late 1970s, followed by use
in
nursing in the 1980s. Informatics is derived from the French word
informatique. Although nurses had previously used informatics
concepts, the American Nurses Association (ANA) designated nursing
informatics as a specialist practice in 1992. Following that,
volunteer ANA members produced a scope and criteria for practice,
which serve as guides for the practice.
  



  

    
In
order to "understand NI, one must first grasp its history,"
computers were first used in health care in the 1950s. In this age,
computers were mostly used in the business office (Saba &
McCormick, 2006). Nursing became involved in the design,
procurement,
and purchase of information systems in the 1970s as it realized the
value of computers to the nursing profession (Saba &
McCormick).
Medical and nursing informatics became popular in the 1980s. The
personal computer was launched, allowing for greater flexibility in
the usage of these therapeutic systems. It also made it clear that
not only NI specialists, but all healthcare staff, would need to be
aware of these systems. In 1995, the first NI certification was
given.
  



  

    
The
number and sophistication of both computer hardware and software
exploded in the post-2000 era in an unprecedented way. Clinical
information systems have incorporated electronic patient records.
In
the late 1990s, telemedicine became a viable option and a
recognized
specialty. In the previous 40 years, NI has witnessed remarkable
expansion, which does not look to be slowing down. What will happen
in the next 40 years will be fascinating to see.
  



  

    
Nursing
informatics arose from the broader science of health informatics,
as
well as the rapidly growing field of medical informatics. It is now
an emerging topic of study, based on the idea that health-care data
and information may be successfully handled and transmitted via
computer systems, networks, modems, and telecommunications.
  




  

    
1.6
    Components of Nursing Informatics 
  




  

    
A
report published by the Institute of Medicine (IOM) in 2001
recognized the need for a healthcare transition. A call for the use
of health information technology (IT) to improve the quality,
safety,
and efficiency of healthcare was included in this study. Improved
communication between clinicians and patients, as well as the
automation of clinical information, the reduction of errors, and
the
promotion of evidence-based practice are all part of this
revolution.
  



  
	

        

  
Nursing
          informatics (NI) assists patients, nurses, and other
  healthcare
          providers in all roles and situations in making
  decisions. The usage
          of information structures, processes, and technology is
  used to
          provide this support.


        

  
	

        

  
Informatics
          nurses have a lot of clinical experience, are considered
  specialists
          in using the nursing process, and have a lot of
  technology
          experience and education (Healthcare Information and
  Management
          Systems Society [HIMSS], 2012).
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